
Township of Perry 
PO Box 70, Emsdale, ON P0A 1J0 PHONE: (705)636-5941 

FAX: (705)636-5759 

www.townshipofperry.ca 

June 24, 2025 

Via Email: premier@ontario.ca 
Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building, Queens Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 

Dear Honourable Doug Ford, 

RE: Resolution of Support – Municipality of Chatham-Kent re: Bill 5 – Protect 
Ontario by Unleasing Our Economoy Act, 2025 

At their regularly scheduled meeting on Wednesday June 4, 2025, the Council of the 
Corporation of the Township of Perry supported the following resolution: 

“Resolution #2025-199 
Moved by: Joe Lumley
Seconded by: Paul Sowrey 

Be it resolved that Council hereby receive and supports the Municipality of Chatham-
Kent’s Resolution “Bill 5 – Risks to your communities”; 

And further that Council directs staff to forward a copy of this resolution to the Honourable 
Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, Association of Municipalities of Ontario, Municipality of 
Chatham-Kent, and all Ontario municipalities. 

Carried” 
Your attention to this matter is greatly appreciated. 

Sincerely, 

Beth Morton 
Clerk-Administrator 

Encl. 

Association of Municipalities of Ontario, Municipality of Chatham-Kent, and all Ontario Municipalities cc 
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 I RECORDED VOTE 

Council For Against 

Councillors Jim Cushman 

Joe Lumley 

Paul Sowrey 

Acting Mayor Margaret Ann MacPhail 
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The Corporation of the 

Township of Perry 
Box 70 1695 Emsdale Road Emsdale, Ontario P0A lJ0 

Date: June 4, 2025 

Resolution No.: 2025-
-----'----

) 99
------

Moved By: _J_o_e_L_u_m_l_e�y ______ Seconded By: _Pa_u_l_S_o_w_r_e�y__ 

Be it resolved that Council hereby receives and supports the Municipality 
of Chatham-Kent's Resolution "Bill 5 - Risks to your communities"; 

And further that Council directs staff to forward a copy of this resolution to 
the Honourable Doug Ford, Premier of Ontario, Association of Municipalities of 
Ontario, Municipality of Chatham-Kent, and all Ontario municipalities. 

Carried: ✓ Defeated: 
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Darrin Canniff 
Mayor/CEO 

P 519-436-3219~Chatham-Kent 
ckmayor@chatham-kent.ca

Cultivating Growth, Shore to Shore 

May 13, 2025 

To all Ontario Municipalities, AMO, ROMA and FCM: 

Re: Bill 5 - Risks to your communities and support requested 

As Mayor of the Municipality of Chatham-Kent, I am sharing this motion to bring to your 
attention the potential risks to your communities and ask for your support to oppose this 
approach. The following motion was approved yesterday, May 12, 2025: 

"Whereas 29831 Irish School Road in the Municipality of Chatham- Kent is a property 
approximately 800 metres from the Town of Dresden; 

And Whereas the property contain small fill areas used for historic local landfill purposes, 
and the property has never been properly studied or zoned for any significant landfilling use; 

And Whereas the current property owners are attempting to create a new recycling and 
landfill facility for millions of tonnes of waste, which would result in hundreds of trucks 
travelling through towns and communities in the area; 

And Whereas this approach has been strongly opposed by Council, the Community, 
neighbouring Indigenous Nations and many other voices, due to impacts to the environment, 
our homes, the safety of our families and children, and the fabric of our communities; 

And Whereas the Provincial government has proposed Bill 5, which includes a section 
removing the obligation for a full Environmental Assessment for this new landfill and 
recycling facility; 

And Whereas if this limited, historic local landfill use on the edge of Dresden can be 
expanded into a massive landfill and recycling facility, then this can happen anywhere; 

And Whereas there are likely hundreds of properties across the Province that may have had 
limited, historic waste uses, which could also face this threat; 

And Whereas Bill197 established a veto for Municipalities within 3.5 kms of a new landfill, 
which reflected the need for local government and community approval of landfill sites; 

And Whereas the approach being taken for this property disregards the importance of our 
rural communities, and local voices, in determining appropriate landfill sites within their 
communities: 

Cont'd ... 
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Now Therefore to ensure that other Municipal Councils and communities know about what 
is happening in Dresden, and the potential risk to their community if this approach is taken 
by the Province, Council requests that the Mayor's Office write a letter to all other Ontario 
Municipalities, AMO, ROMA and FCM: 

1. Advising them of this issue and the risks to their community if a similar approach is 
taken for other historic landfill properties; the possibility of the Ontario government 
setting a precedence and 

2. Requesting their support in opposing this approach and ensuring that full 
Environmental Assessments are required for all landfills and that municipalities have 
a strong voice in determining appropriate locations for landfills in their communities." 

Thank you for your time and attention to this important matter. 

Darrin Canniff, Mayor/CEO 
Municipality of Chatham-Kent 
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